
 

March 27, 2020 
 
Dear Pennsauken residents and business owners, 

I’d like to share with you another update on the coronavirus and how it’s affecting our community. 

This week, our Township Administration was made aware of six additional cases of COVID-19 found in Pennsauken, which 

brings us to a total of eight cases. These residents are receiving the care they need and Camden County’s Board of Health is 

thoroughly investigating each case. 

These new cases found in our town are indicative of more access to testing than social spread, so it’s extremely important to 

keep taking those steps that are keeping our families and our community safe. Staying at home, maintaining social distancing, 

and sanitizing public spaces, among other practices, are helping to slow the spread of this virus. 

Please continue to frequently wash your hands; cleaning and disinfecting frequently touched surfaces and objects; avoiding 

close contact with people who are sick; putting at least six feet between you and other people; and staying home, particularly 

if you are sick yourself. 

Like many of you, I’ve been following the press conferences of our governor and our partners at the county level during this 

outbreak. Their updates and guidance have been invaluable. I’d like to thank Governor Murphy and Freeholder Director 

Cappelli for their support and leadership during this difficult time. 

We also wouldn’t be able to get through this without our medical professionals on the front lines of this outbreak; our first 

responders coming into work each day to protect our community; and the grocery stores and restaurants who are staying 

open to make sure our families can enjoy meals together. We are truly grateful and thankful for each and every one of you. 

New Jersey’s dedicated website, COVID19.NJ.gov, is a great resource to learn more about the state’s efforts to battle this 

virus. I also ask that you continue to follow our Township’s official social media channels, our municipal website, as well as 

Pennsauken Television: Channel 19 on Comcast and Channel 21 on Fios. We also will be sharing another video update early 

next week. 

In closing, I once again thank our residents for their continued flexibility and understanding, as we continue to meet these 

challenges together. I am truly “Pennsauken Proud.” 

Sincerely, 

 
   Tim Killion 

   Mayor, Pennsauken Township 


